

UNITED STATES NATIONAL COMMITTEE

OF THE

COMMISSION INTERNATIONALE De L'ECLAIRAGE (INTERNATIONAL COMMISSION ON ILLUMINATION)

DAVID L. MacADAM, Chairman
Technical Committee 1.3 Colorimetry

68 HAMMOND ST ROCHESTER NY 14615 September 27, 1976

Mr. Rolf Kuehni Verona Dyestuff Division Mobay Chemical Corporation Union, New Jersey 07083

Dear Rolf:

I enclose a copy of a letter I have written to Lou Barbrow, Secretary of the USNC/CIE, informing him that I will not be at the USNC meeting at State College and informing him that I am giving you my proxy. The enclosed copy of my letter to Mr. Barbrow will constitute your evidence of having my proxy. I hope you will be there.

Please keep this letter confidential. It is partly to suggest that you follow your own good judgment concerning any consideration of colorimetry. Dr. Blackwell, the other OSA delegate, has a rather assertive manner. I am sure you will get along amicably with him, but you need not feel constrained to follow his lead, especially concerning colorimetry, about which your knowledge and experience is at least equal to his.

Much the same might be said about Fred Billmeyer. Again, I am sure you will cultivate good will, but not "knuckle under".

Try to find out for me how many of our colorimetry committee responded to Barbrow's request for opinions about the proposed recommendations on colorimetry, also, if you can, how many were in favor and how many opposed to approving them. I have had copies of the responses of only three. Chuck Jerome was in favor, and you and Bill Wintringham were opposed. I don't know yet what the Executive Committee decided — maybe you can find out. Fred Billmeyer and Franc Grum are on it.

I hope you have a successful and enjoyable trip to University Park.

Sincerely,

David L. MacAdam, Chairman OSA Delegation to USNC/CIE

m encl.